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and Sharon 

FALL 2020 

In normal times, this newsletter would have beautiful 
garden pictures on the front page, with smiling people 
visiting neighbors and friends in the gardens of one of 
our donors. But these are not normal times. Along 
with everyone else in this country and the world, 
our clients and staff are dealing with Covid-19, the 
pandemic of our times. But there are still smiling faces, 
and the front page of this year’s newsletter is about 
those faces.  
 

In mid-March, it became clear that Covid-19 was 
something that had to be taken seriously, and that 
everyone was at risk, especially the elderly and those 
with underlying conditions—this included most of our 
clients. In an effort to assure the health and safety of 
our clients and workers, all of our services, except 
grocery shopping, stopped while we took stock of 
what was needed for everyone’s safety. Within two 
weeks, it became clear that the suspension in our 
services was going to last longer. Chore Service was 
lucky to receive a PPP forgivable loan, which allowed 
all workers to be paid and not lose their income during 
this time. 
 

So, what happened to our clients? We provide 
cleaning services for our clients. We get groceries for 
some seniors. We do yard work, and we provide 
support and companionship…so many little things 
that no one really thinks about. Some of these services 
needed to continue for safety’s sake and some were 
needed to help with possible loneliness and 
depression.  
 

Before we take a look at some of the things that have 
happened with our clients during the pandemic, let me 
explain how our services work for those of you who 
don’t know. A client who needs services is matched 
with a worker who can help them. The two then  
communicate with each other to set up their schedule, 
and most communication the client has with Chore is 
through their worker.  

When services were interrupted in March, each 
worker reached out to their clients. They then 
reported back to the office staff (Jane and Pat), 
described what was needed, and if the client was all 
right on their own. Workers kept in contact with their 
clients at least every couple of weeks to let them know 
when we might be starting in-home services again. 
Along with that communication, some workers got 

Chore Service During a Pandemic 

Nora, with Chore Service since 2012, takes flowers and vegetables to 
one of her clients who is housebound. 

continued on page 3 



PRESIDENT’S LETTER 
I have always known the Chore Service is not just 
about chores. 
 

The COVID19 virus came unforeseen by most of 
us. The vulnerability of the elderly and disabled 
in our community was raised to a point that I am 
still shocked by. 
 

The other day I spoke with a friend who uses the 
Chore Service to help her around her house and 
garden. She told me that during March, April, and 
May her chore worker continued to do her 
shopping. They would meet on either side of her 
glass door when she brought the groceries and 
visit. After the Chore Service was allowed to 
resume work, her worker had to go through the 
new procedures every time she came over. First a 
worker has to do a temperature check on 
themselves and complete a form then the worker 
has to call the client and do a screening form on 
the client. When a worker is in a home, they wear 
a mask and gloves and follow social distancing 
recommendations. 
 

My friend told me that she was struck, as anyone 
who thinks about it would be, that her worker 
cares enough about her to take these very real 
risks. 
 

The Chore Service is not just about chores. 
 

The generosity of the donors in our community in 
2020 allowed the workers to make a paycheck. 
Then, the workers showed up and made a 
difference in the lives of the clients at a time that is 
unlike any in the 28 years of the Chore Service 
existence. 
 

Thank you is too simple a phrase to convey the 
gratitude I feel to the donors, the workers, Pat and 
Jane. 
 

Sincerely yours,  
Dolores Perotti 
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EXECUTIVE 
DIRECTOR’S REPORT 

What an interesting year 2020 has been! We have 
included articles in this newsletter to help you know 
what has been happening with our clients and workers 
during this challenging pandemic. My goal in this 
column is to let you know what is happening within our 
office. As you most likely know, there are only two of us 
(Jane and me) who run the office with the help of a 
part-time bookkeeper. Since mid-March, we have been 
working from home, with alternating days in the office. 
As with other organizations, our office is not open to 
outside people without appointments, but we have 
someone there most days, and we either answer the 
phone or gather messages from the machine throughout 
the workday. 
 

Earlier this year, I made the decision to retire in January 
2021. The Board of Directors and I began the process of a 
transition last fall, with the plan that Jane, our Program 
Director, would be prepared to move into my position 
when I left. I am very happy to say that at our last Board 
meeting the decision was made to offer Jane the position 
of Executive Director when I retire in January! This has 
led to our posting of the Program Director position 
recently. 
 

It has been a terrific honor to lead Chore Service the past 
5 years, and I am so very happy that Jane’s capable 
hands will be taking the reins from me in a couple of 
months. The dedication of the Chore Workers and Board 
of Directors has been my inspiration every day as I 
worked to provide what was needed so that services 
could always be available to those seniors who needed 
them. Our donors to Chore are so very generous… 
even in a pandemic! I have enjoyed getting to know 
many of you at our annual Garden Party, and your 
support of our clients and community have brought 
tears to my eyes more than once. 
 

So, even though this is my last Executive Director’s 
Report, I write this knowing that our Chore Workers, 
Jane, and all of you will be here to continue to help those 
seniors in our communities that need help to remain 
safely in their homes. Thank you for having made my 
time here so memorable! 
 
Pat 

" She is kind, caring, respectful, honest and 
always on time. How wonderful to have such 
a special person available to help me. I had 
breast cancer surgery and a hip replacement 
this year. Thank God for her." 



Support Chore Service 
when you shop 
AmazonSmile 
Please consider supporting 
Chore when shopping on AmazonSmile. Go to 
smile.amazon.com and choose Chore Service and we 
will receive a percentage of the purchase price of eligible 
products. AmazonSmile is operated by Amazon with 
the same products, prices and shopping as Amazon!   

Pandemic from page 1.. 

creative with ways of staying connected with their 
clients.  
 

One worker went once or twice a week to fill a bird 
feeder outside a client’s apartment. The client loved to 
watch her birds, and, because of being isolated, this 
was very important to her. This worker would fill the 
feeder, then visit through the window for a few 
minutes. It became a welcome ritual for both the 
worker and client. 
 

Another worker and client had a “tea date” every 
Monday at 11:00. One would call the other and they 
would sit, each with a cup of tea, and they would chat 
about the week, and what was going on in one 
another’s lives…one in the community, the other 
“stuck” in their home to be safe. This creative solution 
turned into a treasured time for both involved.  
 

One worker, who had always taken the client to the 
food pantry each week, began to go on her own to 
gather food for her client twice a week. Food was 
dropped off on the doorstep with no personal contact 
to assure safety for all, but conversations about these 
trips took place over the phone. This worker provided 
shopping for other clients as well.  
 

By June, the Governor had provided guidance for 
resuming services, and, with training and extra 
supplies, in-home services could resume in a slightly 
different, much safer way. Some clients, and some 
workers, decided not to resume services for safety 
reasons, so once again, we had to be creative. Some of 
our clients receive calls from their workers just to chat. 
One worker takes vegetables from her garden to leave 
on her client’s doorstep weekly. Even the Western 
Area on Aging, our grant funder, realized the 
importance of these visits for those who are 
homebound for safety reasons; they call it Personal 
Reassurance. The value of this contact for those who 
are housebound cannot be measured. 
 

So, Chore became creative with ways to continue to 
provide services during a pandemic. Hopefully, next 
year when this newsletter is being written, there will 
be pictures of our garden party with guests mingling 
and roaming around the property.  But this year, we 
are so very thankful for all of our workers who take 
care of our clients in so many interesting and loving 
ways! 

We now have a full-service website! 
Please visit www.choreservice.org 

for more information on our services, read client  
testimonials, meet our staff and board members, see 
event photos, download an employment application, 
send us an email and even make an on-line donation! 
Our July Garden Party booklet is there to view some 
wonderful garden pictures. 
 

Chore Service also has a Facebook page you 
can follow to be kept up-to-date on Chore 
news and events, local community news and 
events, employment opportunities, as well as 
information pertaining to the elderly and disabled.   

Follow Chore Service 
on Social Media 
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Rich, with Chore Service since 2018, helps clients with yard work 
and small projects. 
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CHORE DONORS  -   
July 1, 2019 - September 1, 2020 

And the Western Connecticut Area Agency on Aging 

CHORE SERVICE 
P. O. Box 522 
Lakeville, CT 06039 
chore@choreservice.org 

We’re grateful to the following people and organizations for their 
generous support of The Chore Service. We’d also like to thank the 
towns that support us as well as those donors who wish to remain 
anonymous. Please accept our apologies and contact us if we have 
omitted or misspelled your name.  

www.choreservice.org $5,000 and Up 
Anonymous 
Lea Davies & Larry Power 
Kathleen Fuhr 
Diana & Edward Greene 
Claudia & Jerry Jamin 
Jane & Robert Keiter 
Francoise Kelz 
Karen Tansey 
 
$2,500 - $4,999 
Laurie Batchelor & Gordon Warnke 
Ann Goodbody 
Helen Haje 
The Kurtz Family Foundation 
Priscilla & Alan McCord 
Thomas Ragan 
Jodi & Michael Smith 
Mary & Alex Taylor 
Kathleen & Michael Voldstad 
 
$1,000 - $2.499 
Anonymous 
Molly Ackerly & Michael Sconyers 
Bob Avian & Peter Pileski 
Noreen Doyle 
Carole Bailey & John French III 
Katherine Freygang 
John Green 
Heide Hendricks & Rafe Churchill 
Maria Horn & Thomas Quinn 
Jam Food Shop 
Jill & Ronald Jones 
The Mortimer and Barbara Klaus Fami-
ly Foundation 
Raymond Learsy 
Helen & William Little 
Sue & William Morrill 
Isabelle Osborne 
Dolores & Francis Perotti 
Shirley & John Perotti 
Alexandra & Frederick Peters 
Peggy & Ted Sands 
Emily Soell 
Gloria & Alan Stoga 
Linda & David Supino 
Pamela Wilson & George Mason 
Nancy Zannini & Chris Roberts 
 
$750 - $999 
Peter Grossman & Larry Timmins 
Carla Herman 
Ellen Hubbard 
Nancy & Neil Humphreys 
Keith Johnson 
Laurie Lisle & Robert Kipniss 
Dana & Fritz Rohn 
Mark Shearer 
Jill & Jim Sheffield 
Jennifer Sims 
Michael Trapp 
William Perotti & Sons, Inc. 
 
$500 - $749 
Anonymous (3) 
Tracy & Brian Abut 

Ward Belcher 
Patricia Chamberlain 
Chubb Charitable Foundation 
Churchill Building Company, LLC 
Mary Close & Philip Oppenheimer 
Annette & Chris Clow 
Lucie & Dick Collins 
Pilar Conde & Alfonso Lledo-Perez 
Congregational Church of Salisbury 
Patricia Conlin 
Karen Doeblin & Rob Lacy 
Sandy & David Dolinsky 
Barbara & Joseph Ellis 
Carol Flaton & Sandra Buergi 
Mary Ellen & Andrea Geisser 
Steve Goodwin 
Allison & Thaddeus Gray 
Hallingby Family Foundation 
Adelaide & William Harris 
Anne & Bill Holm 
Interlaken Inn 
Beth & Jack Isler 
Nora Jordan & Allen Reiser 
Maura & Michael Kelly 
Annette Koberlein-James 
Eve LaRoche 
Roxana Laughlin 
Fa & Roger Liddell 
Lee & Fritz Link 
Lyn & Skip Mattoon 
Middle Road Foundation 
Leslie & Nicholas Moore 
National Iron Bank 
Deborah Lane-Olson & Terrance Olson 
Jean & Frank Perotti 
Deborah & Robert Rathbun 
Helen & Donald Ross 
Salisbury Bank & Trust Company 
Rae & Marshall Schwarz 
Anita & Harvey Shapiro 
Judith & Gregory Sheridan 
Jennifer & George Sinnamon 
Isabel Sloane & Drew Robbins 
Jane Strong & John Brett 
St. Andrews Church 
Nancy & Hobart Van Deusen 
Kathleen & William Weigel 
Barbara & Michael Zimmerman 
 
$250 - $499 
Anonymous (2) 
Ceely Ackerman & Bert Schmitz 
William Albright 
Barbara Austin 
Hatsie & Martin Baltus 
Arleen & Tom Barrett 
Karyn & Charles Bendit 
Debby & Bruce Bennett 
Barbara Binswanger & Jim Charlton 
Anita and Donald Blair 
Anne Bowen 
Tom Burke & Matthew Andersen 
Michelle & John Considine 
Casey Cook & Gary Steinkohl 
Ann Dean & James Wright 
Laura & James van B. Dresser 
Rosemary Farnsworth 

Kim & Carey Fiertz 
Liz & Jim Fishman 
Debra & Barry Frank 
M.E. Freeman 
Miriam & Christopher Galligan 
Leslie MacKenzie & Richard Gottlieb 
Edith R. Greenwood 
Lynn & Douglas Groh 
Ann Grumpelt 
Guido's Fresh Marketplace 
Bob & Sandy Haiko 
Elyse Harney Real Estate 
Jane & Bill Havemeyer 
Jan Hazard 
Ed Herrington, Inc. 
The Hotchkiss School 
Trudy & Harry Kramer 
Bonnie & Jonathan Landman 
Alexandra Lange 
Charles Lemmen 
Litchfield Bancorp 
Linda Michaels 
Kahn Moller Family Fund 
Sarah & Thomas Morrison 
Barbara Niles 
Nicholas Pentecost & Jay Jolly 
Virginia Potter 
Erica & Hector Prud'homme 
Clare Rashkoff 
Susan & Peter Restler 
Mary Robertson 
Kathleen & Christopher Robinson 
Edie & Ken Schechter 
Sharon Congregational Church 
Julie & Dag Skattum 
Ruth & David Skovron 
Marguerite & Lawrence Smith 
Betsy Covington Smith 
Matthew Smyth 
St. John's Episcopal Church 
Benjamin Stapleton III 
Kate Stiassni & Robert Pidkameny 
Trish & John Stimpson 
Meg & Steve Szalewicz 
Kathryn Taylor 
Eileen Tedesco 
Margaret & Cy Theobald 
Tidewater Residences 
United Church of Christ, Cornwall 
Margaret & Charles Vail 
Sally Vaun 
Jean Vitalis 
Susan Wagner 
Cynthia Walsh & Rene Milo 
Arete Warren 
Jeanette & Robert Weber 
Alice Yoakum 
Anne Zinsser 
 
Up to $250 
Anonymous (16) 
Ruth Adotte 
Aetna Foundation Matching Grants 
Betsy & Michael Alderman 
Paul Alter 
Janet & Frank Amendola 
Janet Andre Block 

In Honor of Salisbury Visiting Nurse 
Association 
Carolyn Bluhm 
 

In Honor of Lea Davies Many Years of 
Leadership 
Diana and Edward Greene 
 

In Memory of  
 

William Albright 
Bill Albright 
 

Jack Bryant 
Pamela & Walter Irving 
 

Sarah Clawson 
Kane Clawson 
 

David Deprodocini 
Stephen Fitch 
 

Anne Stewart Fitzroy 
Heather Chapman 
 

Marta Friedenbergs 
Ingrid Freidenbergs & Jack Feder 
 

Peter and Lily Hollander 
Anonymous 
 

Anita Jennings 
Cynthia Barger 
 

Sharon Ann Koneazny 
Anonymous 
 

Loltan Lantay 
Marian Schwaikert 
 

John and Irene Lathrop 
Violet & Stephen Hvasta 
 

Dr. Evan Rashkoff 
Clare Rashkoff 
 

Marion Reed 
Kathryn M. Daly 
Louisa LaFontan 
 

Aubrey Nichole Schmitt 
Anonymous (2) 
Kris Bailey-Schmitt 
Christine Braunstein 
Lauren Casey 
Jane & Gil MacLaren & Family 
Stephen O'Neil 
Carlton Ovitt 
Margaret Ovitt 
Catherine Schmitt 
Renee Schmitt 
Taylor Schmitt 
Carole St. Mark 
 

Lance Senning 
John Senning & Family 
 

Ted Stanfield 
Dorothy Stanfield 
Elizabeth Bridges 
Hotchkiss Friends and 
   Colleagues of Patty O'Connor 
Joellen & Spencer Reilley 
 

Ann Louise Tierney 
Bill Tierney 
 

Richard Walsh 
Patricia Walsh 
 

Crosby Wells 
Hedwig Wells 
 

Margaret Wells 
Lynton Wells 



Mieke Armstrong 
Carol Ascher & Robert Pittenger 
Aita & Norman Askinazi 
B. Metcalf Asphalt Paving, Inc. 
Catherine & Bill Bachrach 
Martha Baer 
Mary Ellen & Jerry Baldwin 
Judith & John Barber 
Judith Sloat-Barkoff & Ira Barkoff 
Patricia & Thomas Barry 
Elizabeth & John Bartram 
Ellen Ivey Bates 
Peter Bauer 
Monica Bay 
Kate & Rick Beatty 
Robin Bell & Paul Hale 
Patricia Best 
Barbara & Robert Bettigole 
Evelyn Bhumgara 
Elizabeth & Stephen Bierman 
Carolyn O. Bluhm 
Karen & David Blumenthal 
Parker Boal & Sandy Mirabile 
Jill Bossert 
Joan Bowen 
Joy Gould Boyum 
Patricia & Richard Bramley 
Leonie Brewer 
Joan H. & David E. Bright 
Alden & John Briscoe 
Geoffrey Brown 
Barbara Brown 
Louise & Malcolm Brown 
Ellen Burcroff & Robert Anderson 
Elizabeth & Blake Cabot 
Steven Callahan & Randall Dwenger 
Jane & Mark Capecelatro 
Angela & Michael Carabine 
Lori & Bruce Carlson 
Joanna Carpenter 
Tina & Rusty Chandler 
Heather Chapman 
Sharon & John Charde 
Pamela Chassin & Jared Zelman 
Katherine Chilcoat 
Hope Childs 
Ella Clark 
Lorraine & Joseph Cleaveland 
Sue & Michael Clemente 
Lynn Cline 
Annette Cloney 
Camilla Cloney 
Terry & Joel Cohen 
Sally & Toby Cole 
Barbara & Lee Collins 
Margaret Cooley 
Hilary Cooper & Christopher Crowley 
Susan Cummings & James Metro 
Jane Curtin & Patrick Lynch 
Anne Day & Spencer Reiss 
Sophia & Louis deBoer 
Carolyn Demaray 
Dale Stull Demy 
Mary DePasquale 
Julia Devlin 
Page Dickey & Francis Schell 
Donna & James DiMartino 
Gretchen & Jerry Doolittle 
Denise & Ronald Dower 
Kristina Durr & Barclay Collins 
Mary Dusenbury 
Wilhelmina Eaken 

Isaac Efrat 
Marie-Nicole Elian 
Joanne Elliott 
Priscilla Ellsworth 
Bonner & David Elwell 
Roger Elwood 
Angela Engle 
Ruth & Edward Epstein 
Mimi & Duane Estes 
Debra & Robert Fails 
Jano Fairservis 
Lorraine & George Faison 
Naomi & Franklin Feldman 
Carr & Marian Ferguson 
Spencer Finch 
Joyce & Joel Finkelstein 
Debra & John Fisher 
Diane Forbes 
Lisa & Timothy Foster 
Eileen Fox & Henry Rosler 
Sherry & Bruce Frankel 
Judy & Leo Gafney 
Susan Gallaway 
Jean & John W. Gallup 
Roberta Gardner & Mike Elliston 
Jane Garmey 
Edith Gaskin 
Lynn Gaylord 
Karin Gerstel & Joseph Woodard 
Stephen Getz & Peter Coffeen 
Elizabeth Gilderdale 
Constance Gilderdale 
Gillette Electric 
Dotty & Lionel Goldfrank 
Linda & Mark Gomez 
Nina & Brian Goodall 
Carol & James Goodfriend 
Judith Gott 
Janet Graaff 
Nancy Green & Walton Green 
Laurie & Howard Greene 
Barbara Gridley 
Majorie Grossman 
Harold Gurnee 
Amanda & Peter Halle 
Gail Hammond 
Brigitte & Mike Harney 
Kathleen & Jack Hawley 
Peggy Hayes 
Claire & Berel Held 
Margery & Donald Hetzel 
Molly Hinchman & Russell Guerin 
Suzanne & Edward Hinman 
Kim & Ralph Hohlfeld 
Honora Horan 
Ania & David Hubbard 
Daphne Hurford & Sandy Padwe 
Sharon & Don Hurlbutt 
Akke & Dennis Jasmine 
Gordon Johnson 
Kristin Johnson 
Kate & Martin Johnson 
Elisabeth Kaestner & Paul DeAngelis 
Carol & Richard Kalikow 
Nancy & William Kellett 
Kelly/Kellner Associates 
Andrew Kelly 
Alice & Peter Kent 
Joann & Kevin Kerr 
Marsha Keskinen 
Dana Kiesel 
Norma Kimmel 

Larry King 
Sue & William Kirber 
Eliza Klose & Harding Bancroft 
Beverly J. Kosak 
Betty Krasne 
Dana Kraus 
Kathleen & Robert Kulig 
David Kurish 
Louisa LaFontan 
Susan & Ned Lambrecht 
Denise Lancto 
Mary Landy 
Eileen & John Lee 
Rosalind Leech 
Ellen Leich Moon & David Colbert 
Francine & Irwin Levine 
Barbara & William Lewis 
Louise Lindenmeyr 
Diana & Federick Lloyd 
Jo & Kiau Loi 
Nancy Longley 
Joan Loper 
JoAnn & John Luning 
Susan & William Lynn 
Anne MacDonald 
Carol Magowan 
Krystyna & Theodore Maliszewski 
Judith & Gregory Mathus 
Blaine Matthews 
Katherine & Stephen McCurdy 
Judith McGuire 
Jean McMillen 
Ruth & Stephen Melville 
Elliot Miller 
Ellyn & Lawrence Mittman 
Wanda & Robert Moeller 
Hope & John Mongeau 
Katherine Moore 
Juliet Moore 
Elizabeth Morrison 
Istar & George Mudge 
Silvia & Joseph Mueller 
Patrick Mulberry 
Eileen Mulligan 
Barbara & Tom Murphy 
Wendy Murphy 
Keitha & Peter Murray 
Sara Nathan & Joel Kazis 
Phyllis Nauts 
Kristen Neary & Keith Marks 
Martha & Michael Nesbitt 
Carolyn Neugeboren 
Sherry Newkirk 
Janet & Robert Nickson 
Carolyn Noble & John Morrissey 
Noble Horizons 
John O'Connell, Jr. 
Constance & Jonathan Old 
Roberta Olsen 
Eleanor Owens 
Martha & Michael Pallone 
Linda Patz & Kurt Stampfle 
Gisela Piccolo 
James Picton 
Jane Pinckney 
Tina Pitcher 
Sarah Polhemus 
Carol & Laurence B. Rand III 
Patricia Ranson 
Ginger & Peter Reid 
Cristin & David Rich 
Louise & Tom Riley 
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Lisa & Kevin Riley 
Susan & John Ritchie 
Tanya & Ernest Riva 
Fran Roberts* 
Robyn & David Rosenberg 
Ellen & Edward Rothstein 
Patty & Guy Rovezzi 
Joan Russo & Julia Halfnight 
Emily & Billy Saster 
Sandra Schafer 
Diane & Joel Schapira 
Johanna & Matthew Schwab 
Sharie & William Schwaikert 
Marian Schwaikert 
Jill & Neil Scott 
Helen & Anthony Scoville 
Carroll & Robert Segalla 
John Senning & Family 
Sharon Optical 
Lisa Sheble 
Harriet Shelare & Tom Shachtman 
Pom & David Shillingford 
Charles Short & Chet Krayewski 
Mary & Ellery Sinclair 
The Slotnick and Pouler Family 
Liza & Cameron Smith 
Margaret Stearns 
Marion & Ronald Stein 
William Stevenson 
Nancy & Rudiger Stoer 
Betty & Richard Stratton 
Rachel & Donald Strauber 
Kathleen & Stephen Stupak 
Virginia Bush Suttman 
Frances Taliaferro 
Rachel & Avinash Tantri 
Thornhill Flower and Garden Shop 
Elizabeth & Edward Tyburski 
Mira Van Doren 
Anne & Terry Vance 
Dorothy & Frank Verano 
Christine Wallace 
Susan Wallace & John Heilshorn, Jr. 
Liza & John Waters 
Jennifer Weigel & Gene Chin 
Tatiana Weinbaum 
Wendy Weinberg 
Ellen Wertheimer & Mark Rahdert 
Bonnie & Martin Whalen 
Jo-Ann & Roy Wilcox 
Anne Williams 
Barbara & Rudolph Wolff 
Barbara & Richard Wolkowitz 
Susannah & Willard Wood 
Susan & Harold Wood 
Josephine Wright & Richard Gottlieb 
Sarah Zarbock & John Hoffman 
Michael Zients & Derek Larson 
 
* deceased 
 
 

Thank You! 
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INCOME - July ’19- June ’20 EXPENSES - July ’19- June ’20 

 

CHORE SERVICE - July 2019 - June 2020 

Over the past 18 years we have served 1,644 clients and have provided 275,300 hours of chore service. 
Chore has employed an average of 80 employees annually.  

Numbers for the year July 1, 2019 through June 30, 2020 are reflected below. 

 

"I am one among many to know how lucky we are to have such a caring group - many, many thanks!" 

" They always go out of their way to try to find some help for us. This has been a hard time in  
our later years but Chore has stepped in every time." 

 

"I am not sure I could do without this steady, competent person every week." 



CLIENT FUND NEEDS SUPPORT   
 

In April of 2010, Chore started a special Client Fund with a 
donation of $3,000 for the purpose of paying for “special” 
expenses that clients might have. This fund is to pay for things 
such as snow removal, mowing of lawns, trash pick-up, minor 
home repairs and medical equipment that is not covered by any 
other resources.  
 
Even though this past summer was hot and dry, with the rainy 
spring mowing of lawns was quite expensive. We never know 
what winter will bring, but the Farmer’s Almanac predicts a cold, 
wet winter. Snow and ice are certain, so there will be a need to 
help some clients who cannot afford to keep their driveways and 
walkways safe. 
 
Because of the demand for these essential services, we need to 
continually raise additional dollars for the Client Fund. To make a 
designated contribution to the Client Fund, you can write “Chore 
Service Client Fund” in the memo of your check. 

Numbers You May Need 

Social Services Meal Sites Senior Centers 

Canaan (860) 824-3133 ext. 110  
 

Cornwall (860) 672-2603 
 

Falls Village (860) 824-9855 824-9855 824-9855 
 

Kent (860) 927-1586 927-2055 927-2055  
 

Norfolk (860) 542-5829 542-5434 
 

Salisbury/Lakeville  
(860) 435-5187/5191 435-5197 435-5197 
 

Sharon (860) 364-1003 435-5197 
 

Friendly Visitors/Garden Angels   (860) 435-9177 
Meals on Wheels (Torrington)   (860) 482-4151  
Services for the Blind   (800) 842-4510 
Social Security Office Torrington  (877) 405-0486 
Center for Medicare Advocacy  (800) 262-4414 
Medicare  (800) 633-4227 
 

Visiting Nurse / Hospice / Home Care Associations 
Foothills Visiting Nurse and Home Care, Winsted  (860) 379-8561 
New Milford Visiting Nurse Association  (860) 354-2216 
Salisbury Visiting Nurse Association  (860) 435-0816 
also for Home Health & Hospice Care 
SVNA Home Assistance (private duty care) (860) 435-0816 
Visiting Nurse and Home Care Northwest (860) 567-6000  
                    or (800) 752-0215 
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Using the  
Chore Service 

If you live in  
Canaan, Cornwall,  
Falls Village, Kent, 

 Norfolk,  
Salisbury/Lakeville,  

or Sharon,  
we can help with chores 

at home. Older and handicapped people are 
asked for a “suggested contribution” since grants 

partially subsidize their services.   
However, anyone can use the Chore Service. 

Our workers are local, caring and reliable.  
If you’d like to use the program, work or   

volunteer please call  

(860) 435-9177  

or your local Social Service Agent. 

Also you can visit us at: 

www.choreservice.org 

 

How does the Chore Service Work? 
The Chore Service helps elderly and handicapped residents of Canaan, 
Cornwall, Falls Village, Kent, Norfolk, Salisbury/Lakeville and Sharon 
with household chores, home maintenance, errands and, occasionally, 
transportation. The purpose of the program is to help people stay at home 
safely and independently.  The Chore Service also provides jobs for local 
workers. Client contributions are supplemented by a federal grant as well as 
donations from towns, churches, charitable funds and individuals so that the 
program can remain affordable for our target population of fixed low-income 
families. We do not send bills and only ask the financial information required 
by our grant funding. We only require the client's name, address, 
phone number and date of birth. Clients are provided with a suggested 
contribution scale and are asked to contribute what they can (if they can) 
back toward the service. Workers are paid the same rate regardless of the 
client’s contribution.   

Rhoades-Robinson Grant 
Chore would like to thank the Rhoades-Robinson Trust 
Fund for its $15,000 grant. Chore is very grateful for this 
amazingly generous and continuous support. The mission 
of the Trust is to help non-profits assist residents of the 
Town of Sharon. Five Sharon residents who work for Chore 
part-time provide 19 Sharon seniors with almost 800 hours of 
service annually. 

Tax-free gifts can be made by IRA 
holders who are 70-1/2 years or older 
to Chore from their IRA Required 
Minimum Distribution. These gifts 
must be made directly from the IRA 
account before 12/31/19 and can be in 
any amount up to the total of the 
Required Minimum Distribution. 
Please check with your advisor if you 
wish to take advantage of this gifting 
option. 



La Bonne’s Rebate Program 
The Chore Service is a participant in the   

“Ca$h for Charities Rebate Program”  
If you shop there, do send your register receipts to us. LaBonne’s will donate 1% of the non-taxable amount to the Chore Service.  Thank you! 
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The Chore Service Annual Garden Party in 2021 will be in the lovely gardens of Juliet and John Hubbard in 
Cornwall. These gardens have beautiful walking paths throughout with resting places among the various 
plantings. Included in these gardens is a formal vegetable garden close to the house where they grow peas,  
asparagus, beans, tomatoes and peppers. They stake and tie their produce with branches and twigs in charmingly 
creative ways. There also are gardens that include old-fashioned peonies for cut flowers, raspberries, day lilies, 
roses, irises as well as crabapples, lilacs and hydrangeas. 
 

You won’t want to miss this wonderful garden next summer, so watch for your save the date card this winter! 

Garden Party Plans for 2021 


